


President’s Annual Report 2014-2015 
Dear Members, 
 
This time last year I indicated that the focus of the Board in the second year of its current term was 
to improve the club’s financial performance and achieve a profitable result for members. 
 
I am therefore pleased to report that your club has posted a financial trading profit for the year of 
$87,714 . 
 
Following last years loss of $14,394, this pleasing result has been achieved through a revenue              
increase of $42,917, but just as importantly, expenditure savings of $59,191.  
 
We have also continued to meet our financial commitments to secured and unsecured creditors              
under the terms of the Deed of Company Arrangement. 
 
This is a satisfying achievement and I would like to congratulate Adam McIntyre and his staff on their 
wonderful efforts throughout the financial year. The contribution of your Directors has also been              
significant in achieving this result. 
 
Directors, management and staff continue to improve their knowledge with regular training and fact 
finding visits to other clubs to gain new ideas and initiatives. To contain expenses in this difficult            
period, Directors have again self-funded these excursions in their own time. 
 
During the year Directors created a very comprehensive five year Strategic Plan for our club which 
can be accessed by members on our web site. The plan addresses nine key areas being finance, 
operations, marketing, staffing, governance, security, food and beverage and future investment. 
 
I strongly recommend that all members take the time to read the document so that they can better 
understand the direction in which your Board is headed. 
 
The construction of an outdoor gaming facility was a long overdue improvement to our business and 
continues to function profitably. With access to limited funds, the Board has continued to upgrade 
the gaming floor to better service our members and guests and will continue this strategy into the 
future. 
 
Financial constraint and reporting has been an integral part of our recovery process and we continue 
to strive for excellence in this area of our business. Quarterly financial reports are posted on our             
notice board and on our web site for the benefit of members. 
 
We strive to remain the preferred venue for weddings and major functions. Many thanks to our  
Functions/Events Co-ordinator Sarah Morriss for her very important contribution to our Clubs success. 
 
During the financial year we parted company with A2Z Catering after a short stint as our caterers. As 
a result, the Board took the decision to absorb the restaurant into our Club operations. This has 
proven to be a wise decision with improved patronage and the restoration of our Club as a genuine 
dining option. Thank you to Chef Sandy Smith and her hard working staff for their efforts. 
 
Being restricted financially by our commitment to the DOCA has resulted in a short term inability to 
invest in much-needed plant and equipment to improve our business. However this will become the 
focus of the Board once we fulfil our financial obligations to our creditors in the early part of next year. 
 
Our mandatory Category 1 community donation through ClubGRANTS for the year was $13,544. 
Funds were allocated to the Mia Branch of MS Australia $3,000, Gralee School P&C Association 
$3,000, St Vincent’s DePaul Society $900, RYDA-Road Safety Education $2,664, Steppin Out 4 
Youth Centre Inc. $2,000, Ronald McDonald House Westmead $980, Camp Quality $500 and Little 
Wings $500. 
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On behalf of the Board of Directors I would like to thank each and every member for their                
contribution to the recovery of the Leeton Soldiers Club. With your continued support, we will work 
diligently towards a prosperous future for our Club. 
 
The next twelve months will see some important strategic decisions being considered by your Board. 
This time next year will see us free of the burden of the DOCA and hopefully in a strong enough               
financial position to implement some of the targets set in our Strategic Plan. 
 
Don’t forget members that 2015 is a Board voting year, so exercise your right to vote for your              
preferred candidate to make up the Board of Directors for the next two year term. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BARRY GREATZ 
President 
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Secretary Manager’s Report 
The primary focus of the previous year for the Clubs management team was one of realistic improvement. 
Following a hard year of stabilisation in 2013-2014, the Board and Management embarked on the year with 
the aim of growing the business but still with a firm desire for further decline in expenses.  
 
Investment in technology such as the cash redemption terminal has allowed us to pursue cost control 
measures, including the closure of the independently staffed gaming booth. This has allowed significant 
wage reductions and has also seen an upturn in gaming trade. 
 
The Clubs decision to invest in an alfresco gaming area funded by retained profits also proved to be a solid  
decision with turnover increases in the range of 6-7% across the gaming floor. Our alfresco machines continually 
rank at the upper end of our reports and are performing on and slightly above industry standard KPI’s. 
 
This year also saw a major addition to the clubs core trade with the decision to bring the catering           
department “in house”. This was not a decision arrived at easily and was made with an eye on the          
future. With potential threats to gaming turnover levels on the horizon and with already declining industry 
wide bar revenue levels, food is now one of the key platforms within our industry. 
 
The Board has taken this bold step with the faith that management and staff will be able to deliver. Early 
indicators are that this area of the Clubs revenue stream will continue to grow and will assist in important 
revenue diversification strategies into the future.  
 
Thank you to Sandy and her team in the kitchen for all your dedication. Starting a business from scratch 
is a challenging task. I would also like to take this opportunity to recognise the hard work and dedication 
shown by each and every one of our staff. Many staff had changes made to their roles and also to the 
standard operating procedures used within those roles. This can be challenging but each of our affected 
staff has accepted the challenge with good grace and a strong work ethic to deliver for our Members. To 
all of the staff here at the Club, well done and thank you. 
 
Once again our Board has been instrumental in delivering this promising financial result. Congratulations 
for the professional manner in which you have met the many challenges which face our business daily. 
Your patience, desire and skill set has helped us continue on our path in becoming a sustainable and 
commercially viable business in the future whilst still embracing and supporting our community as 
strongly as in the past. As mentioned in the Presidents Report, an insightful strategic plan has been             
developed to help guide our organisation into the future.  
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank our Members. It is through your ongoing support that 
our Club has been able to survive and now start to show the first few signs of recovery. Without our   
Members and visitors we cease to exist and we thank you.  
 
The next year is a very important one for our Club as we will be working with our Administrators to             
finalise all payouts to creditors under the terms of the Deed of Company Arrangement. This final action 
will have seen the Club retire around $1.3 million in debts in a 3 year period. We thank the creditors and 
our community who gave us the opportunity to survive and for their wisdom and patience in helping to 
save an important community asset. 
 
A great deal has been achieved, however there is much more to do. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
ADAM MCINTYRE 
Secretary Manager 
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LEETON SOLDIERS’ CLUB SQUASH CLUB 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 15th SEPTEMBER 2014 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

Welcome and thank you for attending our Annual General Meeting. 
 
The Leeton Soldiers Club Squash Club is one of the few in the region to have survived the severe      
downturn in squash over the past 20-30 years. This is due in no small part to the ongoing support of the 
Leeton Soldiers Club, primarily with the provision and maintenance of the squash facilities and              
subsidisation of the Squash Clubs activities, and the ongoing commitment of dedicated players over the 
years in organising junior squash. It should be noted that until recently junior squash was run                
independently of the squash committee. 
 
All players should thank the Squash Committee members for the great job they do in organising the 
Competitions, Club Championships, Club Practice, Junior Squash, Publicity, Facebook Page, Drinks 
Fridge, Club Amenities, Professional Coaching Clinics, etc. Players can help and support the           
Committee by being on time for matches, scoring and refereeing, assisting new players to settle in and 
offering constructive criticisms and suggestions for improvement. 
 
The Committee has proposed to repair and repaint the front walls over the summer break. At that time 
players will be called upon to form a working bee to replace the fluoro lights, repack the front wall with 
sand, and to thoroughly clean and tidy up the courts, club room and surrounds. Any assistance (skills, 
equipment, time, etc.) will be greatly appreciated. 
 
The Squash Club’s cash book and financial report have been substantially upgraded over the past 2 
years and now provide members with clear, concise and comparable detail on our various income and 
expenditure streams, particularly for the cash accounts (Drinks Fridge, Club Practice, Junior Squash and 
Coaching). The Club is in a strong financial position and Treasurer Brian Troy’s report will show that our 
Closing Retained Profits have more than doubled to $12, 848 at the end of the financial year. Our funds 
have been boosted this year by net income from the four Squash Court Advertising Signs ($1,675), a 
Soldiers Club Grant for Junior Squash Coaching ($1,800) and the Tuesday Night Raffles ($978). 
 
At the end of June our squash membership was 67, made up of 63 paid up members and 4 Life              
Members. Competition player numbers remained steady from last year, with 54 playing in the senior 
competition (42 senior members and 12 juniors). However players participating varied considerably 
from one competition to the next, with the arrival of new or returning players offsetting the loss of          
regulars who had retired due to injury or other interests/commitments. Building competition player          
numbers will need to be a focus of the new Committee. 
 
In their first year organising Junior squash, Coordinators Scott Quinlivan and Danny Boardman have 
included a squash skills program within the regular Saturday junior competition; the program has been 
readily accepted by the juniors and parents. Junior numbers are similar to last year with numbers        
fluctuating from competition to competition; 31 were participating at the end of June. The success and 
strength of squash in Leeton is a reflection of the Squash Club’s long term commitment to our Junior 
Development programs and these need to be actively supported and promoted in the years ahead. 
Many thanks go to the Committee members, players and parents who helped to coach and organise 
the programs throughout the year. 
 
The Club Championships were well supported and keenly contested last year and congratulations go to 
Jacob Harrison in winning his fifth Championship title and Claire Quinlivan in winning her first          
Championship Title.  
 
Congratulations also to Leeton High School squash players who made it to Riverina Team selection 
(Claire, Sarah & Jack Quinlivan, Siarne Deeves, Maanu Alexander and Cooper Boardman), NSW State 
Team selection to play in the Trans-Tasman series (Sarah), and VIC State Team selection to play in the 
Australian Junior Championships later this year (Sarah, Jack & Cooper). 
 
I thank you all for your attention and I have pleasure in tabling the Leeton Soldiers’ Club Squash Club 
President’s Report for 2014 - 2015. 
 
 
DAVID SARAH 
President LSCSC 
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LEETON SOLDIERS CLUB  MEN’S BOWLS  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT  

 
I extend my thanks to dedicated and enthusiastic committee who have the long term interests of 
LSC Men’s Bowls at heart. I thank all LSC Men’s Bowling members and visitors who have             
supported and participated in formal competition and social events, which have contributed to a 
successful year for LSC Men’s Bowls. 
 
Thanks must go to the initiative of members and the committee for facility improvements, the main 
one being the bowls room refurbishment with lockers, bench space, new windows, floor coverings 
and painting. This could not have been achieved without financial and general support by                  
members during the year. Thanks, but never forget all sport and recreation will always come at an 
essential voluntary cost in various ways. A sincere thanks must be extended to our major                      
sponsors, The Golden Apple, Lillypilly Wines, Lion Nathan, HRD, Breed and Hutchinson and     
Irrigation Specialists.  
 
The bowling green utilisation has increased. Schools are programming lawn bowls into their sport 
options. Business and company social clubs are taking advantage of the facilities especially during 
day light savings. The summer inter sport club competition over 5 weeks was very successful, 54 
players were introduced to the game of lawn bowls. 
 
Thanks must go to the green keeper and his volunteer helpers who have prepared and maintained 
the greens. Thanks to the management, office, bar and outside staff for all their help and support.  
 
I would like to thank the selectors and all participants who bowled in our pennants teams.  
Congratulations to No 4’s and No 6’s who have made it to the Zone finals. The No 7’s came very 
close to a similar achievement. Both the 4’s and 6’s ended up being runners up in their respective 
final. This was a great achievement. 
 
The Leeton Sporting environment generally is not as vigorous as it has been in past years.  
Funding and bowlers numbers will always be an issue. We all must play our role in recruitment and 
understand that playing costs will constantly be reviewed. 
 
The 2015 No 4’s NSW State Pennant finals were due to be held on 1-3 August as a joint venture at 
LSC and NBC. Due to a lack of suitable accommodation the 2015 finals have been transferred to 
Nelsons Bay. The 2016 No 4’s State Pennant Finals will now be offered to LSC and NBC for 2016. 
 
A series of meetings were called by the LSC President, Director Representatives and  
representatives of all sub clubs. These meetings were primarily information sessions to inform us 
of the legal requirements that all sub clubs within a NSW Registered Club have to comply with and 
operate under. All sub clubs must operate under the mother clubs constitution. Details of the          
information required from LSBC have been supplied to the Board of Directors. 
   
Currently LSBC has 61 bowling members. 
 
Congratulations to Dennis Dean in winning the Singles Club Championships, John Leech was    
runner up. All other championships will be completed before the end of 2015. 
 
I wish the incoming committee and all bowlers a very successful 2015/16 year both on and off the 
greens. 
 
 
GREG CAFFERY 
President LSC Men’s Bowls 
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LEETON SOLDIERS CLUB  WOMEN’S BOWLS  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 30 JUNE 2015 

 
 
We have had a great year of bowling with much camaraderie and laughter. We are 26 members 
strong and the average age of our regular bowlers is 76. 
 
We realised this in itself gives us food for thought. To remedy this dire situation we are again             
endeavouring to encourage the ladies of Leeton to join our merry band. Our Club is 65 years 
young and we are intent on keeping this tradition well into the future. Many changes have taken 
place in the intervening years from the white dresses and stockings to coloured slacks and shorts, 
bowls that take less green and aerosol cans of chalk. All changes for the betterment of bowling. 
 
We are fortunate to have most of our committee re-elect this year with the exeception of Margaret 
McKenzie and Anne Chant who did not seek re-election to our match committee together with 
Beryl Breed who resigned from her post as Publicity Officer. Margaret and Anne have held their 
positions for four years and we will miss their deliberations and long standing devotion to their      
exacting job. They both posses a fountain of knowledge and retire with our admiration and respect. 
Beryl has also been in office for four years. In saying this Beryl’s efficiency is staggering, always 
keeping our Club in the news as well as attending the monthly sub club raffles with husband John. 
We will sorely miss you Beryl as publicity officer. 
 
Gail Scanlan after coming runner up in the District Singles last year has decided to retire. We will 
miss you Gail and would gladly have you back bowling anytime you can manage it. Gail and Bill 
willingly sold raffle tickets on sub club raffle nights and this certainly added to our coffers. 
Another to leave us is Ines Beattie who will be based in Tuross Heads their gain, our loss. Sorry to 
see you go Ines and god speed with our good wishes. 
 
Who can forget our memorable pink day fundraiser for breast cancer with our men and the Leeton 
and District girls joining us for a wonderful day. Secretary Jan Munro excelled in organising this 
wonderful event and who can forget Val Bloem as Fines Officer all made possible by our mother 
club in donating the bowling green for the day for which we thank them wholeheartedly. 
 
A special thank you to my Vice Presidents Terese Sarah and Joan Watson. Both wonderful women 
took over occasionally, doing their best for which I thank them. Earlier in the year Joan fitted in as 
Secretary and Terese sat in as President while I had a short holiday. There are many moving parts 
in this committee and club. Everyone seems to have a special role to play, for example at                
Christmas breakup Margaret Stoll and life member Edna Rice give up their bowling day to decorate 
tables in the Stan Axtill for this end of year celebration. 
 
Nobody asks these ladies to volunteer but they happily do this year after year. We really                
appreciate their efforts and have a thoroughly great time with the odd skit and singing Christmas 
carols with Lee Noble and Shirley Ramponi supplying the musical accompaniment. 
 
We always include Garry Pengelly on this day. He does a wonderful job on the greens. Garry 
never forgets a time change or one of our special days for which we are eternally great full. 
 
Our men renovated the bowls room with new carpeting and cupboards for which we donated some 
of our money. The room looks so much better and we eliminated two of our cupboards downsizing 
considerably. This has made room for a bench where the men can change their shoes. A vacuum 
cleaner appeared and cleaning takes place when necessary. 
 
To our mother club we thank you for allowing us the privilege of bowling on your wonderful greens. 
We know you are making progress and may this continue under the guidance of your board and 
Adam McIntyre. 
 
I hope everyone enjoyed this year as much as I have and may we recruit more bowlers to swell our 
depleted ranks as soon as possible. 
 
 
MARGARET NOAD 
President 
Leeton Soldiers Women’s Bowling Club 
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